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MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIRMAN 
Welcome to the latest “re-vamped” edition of our newsletter.  I am honoured to 

have once again been elected as Chairman for the forthcoming year and promise to 

work hard alongside my fellow Councillors and the staff of WPC to fulfil our Mission 

Statement, “to secure and maintain the best possible services and environment for 

the community of Winkfield”.  We have a number of exciting projects planned for 

2018/19, including bringing the Neighbourhood Development Plan to fruition. 

Your Parish Council is here to serve you, the residents and we 

would welcome your comments on the services we provide or 

suggestions on how we can improve the Parish. 

I hope you have an enjoyable summer! 

Cllr David Parkin, Chairman 

Community Grants 

Every year, Winkfield Parish Council considers grant applications from 

local organisations and community groups.  Here are a handful of 

THANKS! from recent recipients. 

I would like to thank you and the 

Council very much for the award 

of the grant.  The grant will be of 

great benefit to us and will help 

us to continue to provide the 

much needed services to 

members for the foreseeable 

future. 

Parkinson’s Bracknell & District 

Branch 

Your contribution will enable us to 

purchase craft materials and 

cooking ingredients for the 

children to use with their parents 

while they are meeting them for 

their contact sessions.  Please pass 

on my thanks to members of 

Winkfield Parish Council for 

supporting our work again this 

year. 

St Paul’s Child Contact Centre 

We are extremely grateful to 

receive this funding from you 

and I add the thanks of all of 

us, Committee and drivers, for 

your support of our group. 

Winkfield and North Ascot 

Good Neighbours Scheme 

Applications are welcome 
for consideration 

throughout the year from 
local  community groups 
and organisations which 

provide services  that 
directly benefit the 

residents of Winkfield. 
 

Please contact the Parish 
Office for an application 

form. 

IN MEMORIAM 

MALCOLM YOUNG 

It is with great sadness that we report that Malcolm 

Young, former Winkfield Parish Councillor, passed 

away at the age of 84. 

Malcolm was co-opted onto the Council in 1997, acting 

as Chairman from 2003 to 2010 and finally retiring in 

2015.  He was also an active member of Martin’s Heron 

and the Warren Residents Association. 

Malcolm was born and raised in Wembley and had 2 

sons, Mark and Andrew.  He worked for Honeywell for 

over 30 years. 

Malcolm and his wife, Doris enjoyed travelling together  

and Malcolm had a passion for all forms of public 

transport, in particular trains.  He had an extensive 

model railway collection and made many visits to 

preserved steam railways throughout the country. 

His main aim in retirement was to be involved in the 

local community and his involvement with WPC and 

the residents association gave him immense pleasure 

and satisfaction.  

Malcolm will be long remembered for his commitment 

within the community and sorely missed by his family. 

Each year, the Chairman chooses a 

local charity to support with a grant 

from the Parish Council together with 

monies collected at Parish Events. 

For 2018/19, the Chairman has 

chosen Winkfield & 

North Ascot Good 

Neighbours Scheme, 

a volunteer group 

which provides door 

to door assistance to 

medically related appointments for 

local residents.  
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Serving hot & 

cold drinks, 

crisps,  

ice-cream, 

muffins and 

chocolate bars 

MAKE A SPLASH THIS SUMMER! 
Want to take the family to the beach to enjoy splashing 

about in the water, a picnic and an ice-cream?  Then 

avoid the traffic queues heading down to the coast and 

pay a visit to Locks Ride - the beach themed play area in 

the heart of Winkfield 

To keep the splashpad in tip-top 

condition and available for the 

whole season, remember these 

handy hints: 

 Babies/toddlers must wear 
swimming nappies 

 Sand should not be taken into 
the area as this can block the 
pump and disable the splashpad 

 The water is supplied via 
underground tanks which empty 
quickly when the site is busy. 
They do take time to re-fill so 
please be patient! 

We serve this premium dairy ice 
cream made with Marshfield 
Farm’s own super-fresh organic 
milk and all natural ingredients. 
 

Flavours include Chocoholic 
Heaven, Mint Choc Chip, 
Bubblegum, Heavenly Honeycomb 
and Clotted Cream Caramel Fudge.  
Served in either a waffle cone or a 
tub, we challenge you to resist the 
temptation! 
 

We also stock fruit and milk pops 
and offer gluten free cones. 

Locks Ride Recreation Ground on Forest Road is a destination site for the whole family! 

With a large beach themed sand area and water splashpad, it provides hours of 

entertainment - all free of charge. 

The play area opens at 10am and the splashpad is active between 11am to 1pm and 3pm to 

5pm daily - this allows time for our grounds team to inspect and prepare the area. 

The Cabin is also open daily, serving hot and cold drinks, delicious Marshfield ice-cream and 

other pre-packed snacks. 

The large open space is perfect for children 

to kick a ball or just run freely.   

During the summer 

months there are a 

number of local cricket 

teams who play at Locks 

Ride, the perfect accompaniment to a 

leisurely time spent on the grounds. 

BBQs available to hire  

Small (up to 10 people) - £10.00 (2 hrs) 

Large (up to 20 people) - £35.00 (3 hrs) 

To check availability or to 

book, contact the Parish 

Office on 01344 885110 

Not suitable for large groups or parties 
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PHOTO 
Competi-

Following the success of our competition run in the Autumn 2017 

newsletter, we are once again inviting amateur photographers to 

highlight their skills by entering the Summer 2018 photography 

competition. 

Winkfield Parish is a beautiful place and we are looking for photos 

which capture the summer beauty of Winkfield! 

To enter, send up to 5 images with a brief description of each photo, 

together with your name and contact details  to 

info@winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk. Alternatively you can drop your 

photos into the Parish Office on Fernbank Road. 

All entries will be entered into our online voting poll and the winning 

photograph will be enlarged and displayed in Carnation Hall.  We 

hope to build up a display which showcases Winkfield Parish through 

the various seasons. 

Happy snapping!! 

NEW PLAYERS WELCOME  

… at Cranbourne & Winkfield 
Community Orchestra (CWCO)  

 

Want to pick up your musical 
instrument again and play with other 

friendly local musicians?   
Maybe it’s a few years since you 

played, maybe you are looking for new 
challenges. Then contact Carl Lister 

Music Director of the CWCO based at St 
Peter’s Church Cranbourne.  

The Orchestra meets regularly working 
towards musical performances.  

Contact carlister@btinternet.com or 
call 01344  451781/07932 632114 

Riparian responsibility for roadside ditches 
Although you may not have previously realised, if you own land which is 

adjacent to a watercourse or land which has a watercourse running through or 

underneath it, you are by law considered to be a 'Riparian Owner'.   Riparian 

owners should note that ordinary watercourses include road side ditches and 

you may therefore be responsible for the maintenance of these where they 

border your land. If flooding on the road occurs due to an obstruction in the 

ditch or if drainage of the road into the ditch is prevented, the Council as the 

Highway Authority may exercise legal 

powers requiring the riparian owner to 

clear it.   

More information on your rights and 

responsibilities as a riparian owner can be 

found at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/

owning-a-watercourse. 

VACANCY 
Assistant Community Worker  

We are looking for someone for a 12 month 

fixed term contract who enjoys working with 

all ages to assist our Community Worker in 

all aspects of our Community Café. Hours of 

work, Thursday 6pm– 8.30pm 

For more information, please email 

info@winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk 

mailto:carlister@btinternet.com
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The Summer of Fun events are held at various venues 

across the Borough throughout the summer holidays.   

Fully funded by the Parish and Town Councils (Binfield, 

Bracknell, Crowthorne, Sandhurst, Warfield & Winkfield), 

they offer families the opportunity to spend a fun filled day 

together. 

Activities include crazy golf, climbing wall, bouncy castles, 

birds of prey, face-painting and much more.  Most activities 

are free and refreshments are available to buy on the day. 

So if you’re looking for something to do with your little 

ones this summer, why not pop along to one, or all of the 

above events. 

FAMILY CYCLE 

RIDE 2018 
Join us for the  

25th Anniversary  

Winkfield and Warfield 
Annual Family Cycle Ride, a 

10 mile circular route through 
the flat country lanes of 
Winkfield and Warfield. 

Suitable for ages 5+ 

Sunday 24th June 2018 

10am start 
Registration from 9.30am  

Carnation Hall, Chavey Down Road 
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KING GEORGE V 
PLAYGROUND REFURBISHMENT 

After many months of planning and consultation, the 

refurbishment of the play equipment at King George V 

Recreation Ground on Chavey Down Road has now 

begun. 

The current equipment was installed in the 1980s and 

plans to replace the equipment have been in the 

pipeline for a number of years.   

After successfully acquiring a S106 contribution from 

BFC, this was added to the funds already accrued by 

WPC to instigate the £110,000 refurbishment.   

New equipment being installed includes swings, a 

roundabout and climbing units and is being supplied by 

HAGS SMP following a successful tender process.  

The difference between the NDP and the Local Plan: 

Neighbourhood planning enables communities to play a 
much stronger role in shaping the areas in which they live 
and work and in supporting new development proposals. 
This is because unlike the parish, village or town plans that 
communities may have prepared, a Neighbourhood 
Development Plan forms part of the development plan and 
sits alongside the Local Plan prepared by the local planning 
authority. Decisions on planning applications will be made 
using both the Local Plan and the Neighbourhood 
Development Plan, and any other material considerations. 

Neighbourhood planning provides the opportunity for 
communities to set out a positive vision for how they want 
their community to develop over the next 10, 15, 20 years 
in ways that meet identified local need and make sense for 
local people. They can put in place planning policies that will 
help deliver that vision or grant planning permission for the 
development they want to see. 

Does an NDP have the same legal status as the Local Plan? 

A Neighbourhood Development Plan attains the same legal 
status as the Local Plan once it has been approved at a 
referendum. At this point it comes into force as part of the 
statutory development plan. 

Our current position ... 

We are currently at the pre-submission publicity and 
consultation stage, awaiting the Draft Neighbourhood 
Development Plan to be finalised by our consultants, O’Neill 
Homer.   

Once we have this both our consultants and the WP 
Steering Group will:- 

 publicise the draft plan and invite representations; 

 consult the consultation bodies as appropriate; 

 send a copy of the draft plan to the local planning 
authority; 

 where European Obligations apply, comply with 
relevant publicity and consultation requirements; 

 consider consultation responses and amend plan if 
appropriate; 

 prepare consultation statement and other proposal 

documents. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE INFORMATION 
OF LOCAL INTEREST BY EMAIL? 

(This could include, but not limited to, details of local 
highways issues including planned road closures; Thames 

Valley Police Alerts; local health provision; info received from 
Bracknell Forest Council; local events; etc.) 

 

The General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) 
supersedes the 1998 Data Protection Act and 

offers greater transparency about the collection 
and use of personal data so if you would like to 
receive local information from Winkfield Parish 

Council by email please email us at 
info@winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk giving your 

consent and we will add you to our distribution list.  

We will not use your email address for any purpose 
other than to forward local information to you.  

You can unsubscribe at any time by emailing 
info@winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk requesting the 

removal and deletion of your email address.  

Our privacy policy is available on the Parish 
website or from the Parish office. 
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Council Meetings 
Winkfield Parish Council works hard to make local government open and accessible.  All of our 
meetings are open to the public and press and are held in the Lounge room at Carnation Hall, 
Chavey Down Road, Winkfield Row, RG42 7PA.  Before every meeting the Agenda can be viewed 
on the noticeboard at the Parish Council office and on our website.  All minutes are uploaded on 
the website.  Here is the current calendar until the end of December 2018.  

Date Meeting Start Time 

June 2018  

19 June Full Council 7.30pm 

July 2018  

3 July Planning & Highways 7.30pm 

17 July Full Council 7.30pm 

August 2018  

7 August Planning & Highways 7.30pm 

14 August Staffing & Strategy 7.30pm 

21 August Full Council 7.30pm 

September 2018  

4 September Planning & Highways 7.30pm 

18 September Full Council 7.30pm 

Date Meeting Start Time 

October 2018 

2 October Planning & Highways 7.30pm 

16 October Full Council 7.30pm 

November 2018 

6 November Planning & Highways 7.30pm 

20 November Full Council 7.30pm 

December 2018 

4 December Planning & Highways 7.30pm 

18 December Full Council 7.30pm 

Contributions 

We welcome your feedback and contributions to this 

newsletter.  If you would like to promote or advertise 

your club, group or place a special announcement i.e. 

births, marriages, anniversaries, then please contact us. 

Advertise 

If you wish to advertise your business please contact us 

to find out about our current rates on 01344 885110 or 

email info@winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 Deadline 

All contributions to the next edition to be received at 

the Parish Council office by 6th October 2018, by post or 

email to info@winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk 



8         Winkfield Parish News - Serving the Community 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Parish Councillors 

Ascot Priory 

Cllr Mrs Dorothy Hayes 
T: 01344 882360 
E: dorothy.hayes@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Mrs Sue Luker 
T: 01344 884274 
E: suelukerwinkfieldpc@gmail.com 
 

Cllr Jordan Masters 
T: 07584 854112 
E: jordanmasterswpc@gmail.com 
 

Cllr David Parkin 
T: 01344 484014 
E: dmcp47@gmail.com 
 

Cllr Mrs Carolynn Tilbury 
T: 01344 885110 
E: cattilbury59@gmail.com 
 

Cllr Colin Yates 
T: 01344 891935 
E: colinjyates@hotmail.com  

Cllr Olivio Barreto 
T: 01344 450352 
E: oliviobarreto@hotmail.com 
 

Cllr Geoff Paxton 
T: 01344 885874 
E: geoffpaxton@btinternet.com 
 

Cllr Ms Emily Blyth 
T: 01344 882629 
E: emily.winkfield@outlook.com 
 

Cllr Bob Shurville 
T: 01344 886402 
E: fwswpc@btinternet.com 
 

Cllr Nikos Polydorou 
T: 07711 062825 
E: nikos.polydorou@btconnect.com 

Cllr Robert Warren 
T: 01344 885110 
E: robert_warren@hotmail.co.uk 

Forest Park 

Martin’s Heron & The Warren 

Cllr Mrs Angela Michie 
T: 01344 883854 
E: angelamichie@btinternet.com 

Winkfield & Cranbourne 

Cllr Nigel Atkinson 
T: 01344 883594 
E: nigel.atkinson@hotmail.com 
 

Cllr Ms Moira Gaw 
T: 01344 886977 
E: moira.gaw@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Mrs Susie Phillips 
T: 01344 890863 
E: susie.phillips@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Stuart Tarrant 
T: 01344 882501 
E: stuart.tarrant@btinternet.com 
 

Cllr Derek Wall 
T: 01344 882629 
E: drdnwall@gmail.com 

Parish Council Contact 
Clerk to the Council 
Mrs Annemarie Edwards 
Parish Council Office, Fernbank Road, 
Ascot, SL5 8JW 
T: 01344 885110 
E: info@winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Find us on 
Facebook 
@WinkfieldParishCouncil 

Tweet us 
@winkfieldpc 

www.winkfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Bracknell Forest Borough Council Ward Members 

Local Members of Parliament 

Ascot 

Cllr Mrs Dorothy Hayes 
T: 01344 882360 
E: dorothy.hayes@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Tony Virgo 
T: 07894 074294 
E: tony.virgo@bracknell-forest.gov.uk  

Cllr Marc Brunel-Walker 
T: 07711 421950 
E: marc.brunel-walker@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Colin Dudley 
T: 01344 429451 
E: colin.dudley@bracknell-forest.gov.uk  
 

Cllr Ms Suki Hayes  
T: 01344 882360 
E: suki.hayes@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 

Crown Wood 

Cllr Mrs Isabel Mattick 
T: 01344 420997 
E: isabel.mattick@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Ms Ash Merry 
T: 07950 996014 
E: ash.merry@bracknell-forest.gov.uk  
 

Cllr Chris Turrell  
T: 01344 420471 
E: chris.turrell@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 

Harmans Water 

Winkfield & Cranbourne 

Cllr Ms Moira Gaw 
T: 01344 886977 
E: moira.gaw@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Mrs Susie Phillips 
T: 01344 890863 
E: susie.phillips@bracknell-forest.gov.uk  

Useful Contacts 
Thames Valley Police 
Area Inspector: Insp Dave Bryan 
Area Sergeant: PS Cassandra Oswald 
 

Community Police 
PC Darin Stone 
PC Corinne Mullar 
PCSO Gary Clarke 
PCSO Magdalena Molenda  

Email: BracknellNorthernParishesNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

Phillip Lee, MP 
T: 020 7219 2804 
E: leepa@parliament.uk 
 

Adam Afriyie, MP 
T: 020 7219 8023 
E: adam.afriyie.mp@parliament.uk  

Bracknell Forest Council 
 

Local Planning Applications - www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
If you do not have internet access you are welcome to call in to the Parish Office any 
weekday morning and we will help you to view online. 
 

Customer Services - 01344 352000 or customer.services@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 
 

Non-emergency OUTSIDE of normal office hours (5pm - 8.30am) - 01344 786500 
 

Website: www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk 


